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QUESTIONS AT ANY TIME TO CABINET PORTFOLIO HOLDERS 
 

 
Response by the Portfolio Holder: 
 
Thank you for your questions. 
 
• Gritting of County Hall carpark and entrance road - as you will be aware there 
are still limited numbers of staff working from County Hall along with contractors 
working on the ground floor alterations.  Powys CC have a duty of care for these 
members of staff and any pre- agreed gritting must continue.  Additionally, County 
Hall carpark has also been used for Covid testing and the top of the car park is also 
used to access Cefnllys school which has remained open for key workers children.  
 
• Other properties - where gritting is agreed then this is continuing.   
 
• Gritting Hierarchy - Current gritting routes were developed some years ago 
and it is questionable how some roads were included, basically there was no set 
criteria to ensure consistency across the county.  The new hierarchy being 
developed will ensure whatever is included in Brecknockshire will also be included in 
Radnorshire and Montgomeryshire i.e. a consistent approach.  Class 1 roads would 
be top of the list to salt with the majority of rural class 3 and U/C roads probably not 
being included unless there is a special requirement such as a hospital or fire 
station.  
 
• Wylsefield Home - I will arrange for additional salt bins to be provided along 
the public highway leading to Wylesfield, road users / residents will then be able to 
help themselves.   

 


